Minutes of Committee Meeting held at Over Haddon Village Hall

 On Monday 19th March 2018 at 8.00PM

Present: (signed list attached)
Helen Head (Chair); Dick Foxon (Treasurer); Martin Chresta (I/C Maintenance); Trish Renshaw (Minutes Secretary); Caroline Jones; Zena Hawley; Stephen Miller; Jen Foxon
Apologies from:

Christine Chresta; Jill Beckett; Bernie Almond; Helen Almond; Roger Truscott
Visitor: Unfortunately, Ruth Brown was unable to attend because of a health problem. She hopes to be at the 
next meeting.

Declarations of Interest
None
Minutes of meeting(S) dated:
19/2/2018 – Management Committee
These were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair. Proposed: Dick Foxon; Seconded: Jen Foxon
Matters Arising from Minutes of meeting dated 19/2/2018
1) Acknowledgment of resignation letter sent to Shirley Swaap– copy attached with these minutes.
2) It was agreed that better signage is needed to help the fire brigade find and use the DC isolators.

3) There has been a total and disgraceful lack of response from Severn Trent. Dick Foxon will make a final 

attempt. 2
4) The lift screws have been done. Sealant re the climbing frame, and painting round the rear door carried forward.3
5) Helen Head reported that Christine Chresta was willing to pursue the contact with Village Aid. 4

6) DBS check re Table Tennis group carried forward until return of Bernie Almond 5

7) See under Fire Safety Checks Report
8) The gate latch has been fitted but still needs attention 6
9) Dick Foxon has contacted NCVO.
10) Dick Foxon has contacted Plusnet and acquired a reduction of £8 a month.
11) See later under GDPR
12) See later under Social Committee Report.
13) New entry cards carried forward. 7
14) An appeal has been circulated, to which Ruth Brown has responded. There has been some interest 

expressed by others, but nothing specific or concrete.
Treasurer’s Report
· The Treasurer handed out copies of the Income and Expenditure statement for the financial year to

date, and a detailed transactional activity breakdown from the date of the last report – 19/2/18.

Copies filed with these minutes.

· The balances at NatWest were a) current a/c: £2759-97 and b) reserve a/c: £14,133-93

· The figures were accepted and signed off by the Chair. Proposed: Caroline Jones; Seconded: Trish

Renshaw

· Renewal of the TV licence  at £147 was agreed.

       NCVO : revised Governance Code -Section 5 – Board Effectiveness
       Committee agreed that, wherever possible, they do fulfil the criteria. In particular:
· Members work well together as a team, discussing different viewpoints and reaching well-considered decisions.

· The Chair’s annual report is, in effect, a review of the committee’s performance and effectiveness.
· Every effort is made to refresh the committee’s membership, within the constrictions of a small community.

· New committee members are given a comprehensive and detailed induction.
Fire Safety Checks Report

Up to date. Martin Chresta will check with the Photovoltaics installer, Sundog, re signage for the isolators.8
Play Area Maintenance Checks Report

Up to date. See under matters arising re gate latch and fittings on climbing frame.
Policy Reviews Procedure

Next review first meeting after AGM 2017.
a. Policy Review Procedure
b. Finance Policy

c. Equal Opportunities Policy. 

d. Environmental Policy. 

e. Premises Age Verification Policy.  

f. Vulnerable Persons Policy. 

g. Hiring Policy. 
h. Health & Safety Policy. 

i. Fire Risk Assessment Policy. 
j. Bonfire & Fireworks Event Risk Assessment. 
Health and Safety Review
Annual assessment due June 2018
Maintenance Checks/Programme

The screws on the lift have been repaired. Loler Inspection due by 20/5/18
Attention to area round rear door carried forward (see under matters arising)

As already noted elsewhere, Martin Chresta has the ‘to do’ list.
Inventory: Annual check
Next due--- January 2019
Correspondence and e-mails (not already referred to elsewhere in these minutes):

SENT OUT: 
14/3/18 – Acknowledgement of resignation letter from Shirley Swaap. Copy filed with these

minutes.
RECEIVED:
21/2/18 – Plusnet agreed reduction from March 2018
21/2/18 – Allied Westminster confirmed insurance cover re History group

22/2/18 – Reply to request for new members

22/2/18 – Reply re retained deposit – the organisers accept that the hall was not left clean.
22/2/18 –DDDC re: The Cow Shed. Committee decided this would not be beneficial for us. 

23/2/18 – RAD re: ACRE information sheet for GDPR – this has now been received.
23/2/18 –RAD re: Portable Appliance Workshop. Members decided that responsibility for PA 

Testing should be left to professionals. Enquiries to be made to investigate whether it would be 
cheaper to use a sole PA tester, rather than a fully qualified electrician. 9
23/2/18 – Allied Westminster: confirmation of insurance renewal. Certificate of Employers’  

Liability now on the noticeboard.

2/3/2018 – DDDC: Environmental Health Survey. Food hygiene self assessment : we do not need a certificate, but do have to complete a survey. Contact details have been changed to Zena Hawley.
8/3/2018 – NCVO re: Safeguarding. Our policy is considered sufficient, so no further action needed.

8/3/18 – DDDC: Non-domestic Rates demand notice – we are still rated zero.
11/3/18 – Eon re: FIT payment. Copies of spreadsheet handed to members.

14/3/18 – The gift of a croquet set was offered to the village hall by Keith and Denise Butler. This 
was gratefully accepted.

19/3/18 -- Julian Harrison sent thanks for the village hall’s participation in Holocaust Memorial Day
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR ORGANISATION:

The date of the AGM was confirmed as 23/5/18
The date of the Bonfire and Fireworks evening was confirmed as 3/11/18
DEBRIEFS

None
REPORTS
· GDPR
· The ACRE information sheet, a draft policy and recommendations had been circulated to members by the sub-committee. 

· There was further discussion on the storage and security of data, including the possible purchase of a dedicated laptop and lockable filing cabinet.

· Caroline Jones will contact RAD to clarify some points re online document sharing 
and encryption.10
· It was agreed that an extraordinary meeting will be held on Tuesday 10/4/18 at 7.30 to finalize these matters.11
· Digital and Website

Steady progress continues to be made on Facebook. 

The website is up to date, with the addition of details of the History Group and Simply Bfit

· Village Survey
The results have been collated and considered by the social sub-committee, and they will endeavour to cater for the preferences expressed. It is hoped that the requests for talks will be satisfied at least in part by the activities of the History group. Those who left contact details are to be thanked and informed.12
· Social sub-committee
9 tables have been booked so far for the Table top sale. It will run from 10 – 2pm on Saturday 14th April, and the hall will be set up on the Friday. Donations of cakes and items for the tombola are requested. The event will be advertised in surrounding villages, the Peak Advertiser, Parish news and Caroline Jones will put it on Facebook 13
· Well Dressing sub-committee
No report
· Village Show sub-committee
No report
· St. Anne’s representative 

No report
· Indoor Bowls
Continues
· Parish Council 
The main item on which to report was the public toilets in the village car park. After a site visit, DDDC have proposed raising the car park charges to ensure sufficient revenue to keep them open. The responsibility for cleaning costs still has to be discussed, and it may be necessary for the Parish Council to continue to pay these in order to ensure they remain available.
· Friends of St. Anne’s
No report
· Film Club
The final film of the season will be ‘I, Daniel Blake’ on 15th April.                                                                                                                                                                                                    
· Book Club
No report
· Coffee Club
Continues
· Table Tennis Club
Continues. DBS checks carried forward until Bernie Almond’s return.
· History Group
Good progress has been made. Meetings have been planned for the rest of the year, and are to be held under the auspices of the village hall. Postcards outlining the programme have been delivered to every house in the village. The first meeting will be held on 22/3/18 and will be ‘An Audience with Pat Thurlby’. 
Bookings
A copy of the bookings spreadsheet was handed out to members.
Any other business
None
The chair thanked members for their attendance and input.

The meeting closed at 10.10pm
Next meeting will be Monday 23 April at 8pm.
· N.B. Would you like any subjects to be included on the agenda for the next meeting?
· If so, please e-mail or let Dick Foxon know preferably 10 days before, if possible.
C/c: 








                            

Christine Chresta       Dick Foxon             Jen Foxon                  Trish Renshaw          Helen Head                     
Steve Miller               Martin Chresta      Roger Truscott          Jill Beckett
         
Zena Hawley

Caroline Jones
       Helen Almond
Bernie Almond

ACTIONS















































1. MC


2. DF








3. MC


4. CC


5. BA





6.MC














7.TR



























































8.MC




















ACTIONS




















































































































9.MC





ACTIONS










































































10. CJ











11. ALL MEMBERS















































12. Social committee




















13. CJ





ACTIONS








1

